ALTEC ENGINEERING
P. O. Box 758
Alturas, CA 96101
(530) 233-2453

Transmittal

DATE: September 6, 2022

TO: Alleghany County Water District;
Rae Bell Arbogast, General Manager

FROM: Kip Lybarger, Altec Engineering

RE: Ram Springs Improvements Construction Engineering

Rae Bell,

This letter is to notify the Board of Directors that Altec Engineering is respectfully choosing to
not submit an Engineering Proposal for the Ram Springs Construction Engineering project.

As the Principal in the business, and after spending over 40 years in the engineering and
surveying field, I will be shifting towards retirement mode over the next few months, with a bit
of work as a consulting engineer.

Also, the District has indicated in the RFP that weight will be given to the proximity of an
engineering firm to the Town of Alleghany. That is very understandable. Altec Engineering is
located outside of the local area, and so this has also helped in our decision.

It has been a privilege to serve ACWD over the past few years; to help the community with their
water system projects, and provide a bit of gratis work for the fire district. Also, thankfully,
through a great deal of effort on your part, along with contributions from Altec, I am hopeful that
the District has survived a most rigorous audit by the State of California.

I want to assure the District that I will be available to participate with you and a new engineering
firm during the transition period. Also, if ACWD is not successful in procuring engineering
services, please know that I would be available and very willing to complete the project with the
District.

Thank you.
Sincerely,

Michael K. Lybarger
Altec Engineering



